
Sig Sauer Recalls E9MMB1-50 Ammo Due To Bullet-in-Bore Obstruction 
 

Recall Date:  22 August 2022    
 

Description:  SIG SAUER has determined that portions of Lot No. JDAR0815 of SIG SAUER 9MM, 
115gr, Elite Ball, FMJ (SKU E9MMB1-50), may have powder charge variations that could result in a 
bullet remaining in the barrel (i.e., a bullet-in-bore obstruction). For more information concerning this 
recall please visit the Sig Sauer website. 
 

The following products and lots were sold at The Exchange: 

Product Description UPC Lot Code* Image 

SIG SAUER 9MM, 
115gr, Elite Ball, FMJ 
(SKU E9MMB1-50) 

798681516889 JDAR0815 

 

*The lot number can be found on the inside flap of the individual boxes of ammunition. 
 
Hazard:  Firing a subsequent bullet into a bore obstruction could cause firearm damage, rendering 
the firearm inoperable and subjecting the shooter and bystanders to a risk of serious personal injury.   
 

Remedy:  Customers that have this recalled product should stop using and follow the instructions 
for customer contact below.   
 

Incidents/Injuries: To date, no injuries related to this product have been reported.  
 

Sold at: US Exchanges and other retailers. 
 

Customer Contact:  If you possess ammunition from this lot number or have questions 
concerning this warning, please register for the recall process at sigsauer.com/ammorecall-
submission and instructions for returning your product will be provided or call SIG SAUER 
Customer Service at 603-610-3000 (Option 1). 
 

Manufacturer: Sig Sauer 
 
Recall #: 22-023 

https://www.sigsauer.com/blog/sig-sauer-9mm-115gr-elite-ball-fmj-product-warning-and-recall-notice
https://www.sigsauer.com/ammorecall-submission
https://www.sigsauer.com/ammorecall-submission
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